Faculty Assembly Minutes
November 18, 2020
Dr. Robin Darling Young called the Zoom meeting to order at 2:05 p.m. 
In attendance were 70 faculty members from the Schools of Arts and Sciences; Business; Canon Law; Engineering; Law; Music, Drama, and Art; Nursing; Architecture; and Theology and Religious Studies. 

Announcements:
· Robin thanked those who have already contributed to the FA Legal Fund. She encouraged those who haven’t to do so in whatever amount they can so that we can get accurate numbers of how many faculty support the effort. Those who wish to contribute anonymously can do so by creating an anonymous gmail account to use with PayPal. Otherwise, all identified contributions are being kept confidential.
· AAUP update—Bylaws have been created and officers elected. The CUA chapter is awaiting official approval by AAUP at which time an email will go out to faculty to join. It was noted that dues for AAUP can be pricey, and it is possible to pay them in increments.
· FA meeting minutes for September and October have been uploaded to the website and the November minutes will be added shortly. In December, we will ask for approval of all of those minutes.
Teaching in the spring semester 
President Garvey sent an email out today indicating that all students will be invited back to campus in the spring and that a majority of the undergraduate classes are anticipated to be in person (or hybrid for students who aren’t in person). The following points were made by faculty in the discussion:
· With the virus surging and the vaccine roll out unlikely to occur for everyone in the spring, there is concern about whether classes can be held in person for the whole semester as well as whether the lack of robust surveillance testing will be a problem for controlling outbreaks. There is also concern about the data management being used to track cases and colleagues in Engineering are wondering why they haven’t been consulted.
· One faculty member reported that 10-15% of students in their classes tested positive this semester. And, some states have announced that they are requiring schools to move to all online instruction. An additional concern is what the impact will be on the University finances if the spring plan cannot be carried out.
· Faculty wanted to know how to get classroom training for using the technology in hybrid classes. Dr. McRae indicated that the Center for Teaching Excellence (CTE) is sending an email out on Friday with a form for training sign ups. She also indicated the center is preparing supporting materials and training for the spring and is looking for input for what faculty want and need. Email Dr. McCrae (mcraeb@cua.edu) or the CTE (cua-centerforteaching@cua.edu) with suggestions.
· There is concern that faculty who have requested online teaching for spring courses will not be honored if a majority of the courses are expected to be in person.
· The email from Mr. Garvey did not mention graduate students. What is the plan for them in the spring? 
· Faculty appreciate that there will be a Town Hall tomorrow and hope to get some clarity on these issues from the administration at that time.

Faculty Pay Cuts
· An update was shared about the work of the Executive Board (EB). 
· The firm Bredhoff & Kaiser, LLC has been retained, and the faculty are being represented by Matthew Clash-Drexler.
· Mr. Clash-Drexler has sent a letter to the Ms. Nancy O’Conner (https://cuafacultyassembly.com/wp-content/uploads/2020/11/Bredhoff-to-CUA.pdf) and has contacted her by phone and email to discuss assurances that are sought by the faculty who would volunteer to take the pay cut early. Ms. O’Conner indicated she would neither meet with Mr. Clash-Drexler nor waive the ethical limitations on his ability to contact anyone at the University beyond the General Counsel. She did indicate that President Garvey was willing to meet with any faculty members who wished to do so without counsel.
· The FA EB met with Mr. Garvey this morning. The discussion centered around the wish that the faculty wanted to support the University and see it succeed but wanted to have assurances outlined in the letter from the attorney, particularly for a limit on the cuts to 4% for the next 18 months. The EB expressed the wish to work together with the administration to limit the effects on a faculty already experiencing low morale. Mr. Garvey expressed regret for not being able to carry out the raises that were planned for this year and indicated that he was determined that the 403B contribution halt should be limited to 12 months and that the pay cuts be limited to 18 months. However, he indicated that he wouldn’t sign anything that committed to those two things as further cuts were neither on the table nor were they completely ruled out. He also indicted that he fully supports tenure and the protection that it offers but that it is not a guarantee of undiminished compensation for a lifetime. 
· Further strategic discussions are planned with Mr. Clash-Drexler.
The following ideas were suggested in the discussion for next steps: 
· CoFEW should ask for a template of the appointment letters for the fall and play a role in crafting the language.
· A five-year fiscal plan is needed for the University so faculty will know what to expect going forward. These are uncertain times and not knowing expected compensation and benefits exacerbates the issue. 
· [bookmark: _GoBack]A joint strategy committee can be set up consisting of the leadership of the FA EB, the Senate, and the faculty BOT representatives. 
It was suggested that we hold the next meeting in the evening to avoid class time conflicts. The next meeting will be in December after grades are submitted, so day time should be okay.
The meeting was adjourned at 3:40 pm. 
